
 
 
Notice to KBOC Establishments within Adult Care Homes and Long-Term Care Units of Medical Care 
Facilities 

6/30/2023 

 

Dear Licensees: 
 
HB 2125 exempts adult care homes, as defined in K.S.A. 39-923, and long-term care units of medical care 
facilities, as defined in K.S.A. 65-425, from: 

• Making applica�on to establish a salon or clinic with the Board of Cosmetology; 
• Paying the new salon or clinic license fee; 
• Submi�ng to inspec�on of equipment as to safety and sanitary condi�on of the premises; and 
• Holding a salon or clinic license as issued by the Board of Cosmetology  

This law becomes effective July 1, 2023. If there is current KBOC establishment licensure within adult care 
homes or long-term care units of medical care facilities, you will no longer be required to hold a KBOC 
establishment license after 6/30/2023. You can read the full legislation here. 

Pursuant to K.A.R. 69-6-7, if you are closing the establishment license, please notify the Board in writing 
by sending an email to kboc@ks.gov. 

  

http://kslegislature.org/li/b2023_24/measures/hb2125/
mailto:kboc@ks.gov

